
From the Principal  
 

 

 

 

 

 

Welcome back to the start of Term 3.  On behalf of the 

College’s Leadership Team, I hope you all had a lovely break 

and were able to spend some quality time with loved ones.  

 

We wish Mr Kuppe, our College Principal, the very best as he 

embarks on his Enrichment Leave throughout Term 3, and 

look forward to him returning on Wednesday 5 October in the 

first week of Term 4.  During this time, I will be Acting Principal 

and Mary Dourios will be Acting Deputy Principal.  

 

Other senior staffing appointments have subsequently been 

made for Term 3: 

 

• Maurice Petruccelli has been appointed as the Acting 

Assistant Principal - Staff Wellbeing and Development 

 

• David Moore has been appointed as the Acting Dean of 

Learning (Years 7 to 9) 

 

Some of our staff members are taking Long Service Leave 

during the term and we take the opportunity to welcome new 

staff to Parade College so that they can cover their classes.  

 

It has been wonderful to see all of our students back at school 

this week and refreshed after the two week break.  I am sure 

you are looking forward to them returning to the classroom and 

working hard during the term ahead.  

 

Some of our colleagues have lost loved ones over the holiday 

break and I extend my condolences to them and to members of 

our extended Parade community who have also lost loved ones 

during this time.  It is such a sad time and I hope that you have 

been able to draw upon the strength of your families during this 

time.  

 

Preston Campus Update 

Further to the information communicated to you previously by Mr 

Kuppe, we plan for all Year 7 2023 students to commence their 

Parade journey at the Bundoora Campus.  We also remain totally 

committed to the educational experience of all our current Year 7 

to 9 Preston students, as they continue studying at Preston until 

the end of Year 9.  

 

From 2025, our Preston Campus will continue to focus on offering 

the very best applied learning and vocational pathways programs 

for all our students.  The next few years provide us with the time 

to plan carefully to ensure that we can continue to offer the very 

best educational experience for all Parade students.  We commit 

to exploring all the exciting educational possibilities that may be 

available to us to ensure that we can continue to meet the 

demands of the workforce in the future and offer a world of 

opportunities to all our students, current and future.   

 

Planning for 2023: Introducing Nolan House 

To ensure our ongoing commitment to student wellbeing and 

maintaining small numbers within each House, we will commence 

the planning process for our fifth House in Term 3 this year.   

 

Nolan House will be Parade College’s fifth House in 2023.  

Named after one of our original founding Brothers; Patrick Joseph 

Nolan, a lay Brother born in County Kerry, Ireland, Br Nolan was 

a non-teaching or “lay” Brother who was largely responsible for  
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fencing, clearing the land, furnishing and overseeing 

construction of our original campus in East Melbourne.  With 

our focus on applied learning/VCAL/VCE (Vocational Major), 

it seems fitting that Nolan House will join the other four 

Houses: Bodkin, Hughes, Lynch and Treacy.  

 

The College has been preparing for this decision for a 

number of years, beginning with the inclusion of Br Nolan in 

the Founders’ sculptures at the entrances of both campuses. 

 

During the term we have some assemblies planned with the 

students to provide them with an opportunity to participate in 

the journey and contribute to the foundations of Nolan House. 

 

• In 2023, Nolan House will have students in Years 7 to 9 

only.  There will be a full cohort of Year 7 students and a 

smaller cohort of Year 8 and Year 9 students. 

• In 2024, the House will have students from Years 7 to 

Year 10. 

• In 2025, there will then be an Upper and Lower House, 

like the four other Houses. 

 

Expressions of interest through an application process will be 

sought from students in Year 8 and Year 9 2023 (current Year 

7 and Year 8) to move House.   

 

Not all applications will be successful, and students will be 

accepted based on a range of criteria – numbers, an even 

balance from existing Houses and Tutor Groups, their 

reasons for wanting to move, etc.  This will also create 

additional leadership opportunities for the students.   

 

Assemblies will be held with current Year 7 and Year 8 

students this week to outline the process. 

 

A similar expressions of interest process will be conducted for 

current staff to join Nolan House.  Internal applications have 

been invited from current staff to apply for the new House 

Leader position – to ultimately lead the journey for Nolan 

House.   

 

The House Leader for Nolan House will be appointed in Term 

3, and whilst the position does not commence until 2023, they 

will work with students and staff joining Nolan House to 

develop and set the House culture, House colour, House 

prayer, House logo, House mascot, etc. 

Congratulations to the Senior 2nd XI Football Team on their premiership 

 

ACC News – Term 2 Results 

Please note below some outstanding results for a number of our 

sporting teams during Term 2: 

 

Football (AFL) 

Year 7 (1) 4th   Year 7 (2) 5th   Year 7 (3) 4th  

Year 8 (1) 3rd Year 8 (2) 2nd Year 8 (3) 4th    

Year 9(1) 2nd Year 9 (2) 2nd 

Year 10 (1) 1st Year 10 (2) 4th 

Senior 1st XVIII -  2nd 

Senior 2nd XVIII - 3rd  

 

Football (Soccer) 

Year 7 (1) 1st Year 7( Blue) 1st  Year 7 (Purple) 2nd   

Year 8 (1) 1st  Year 8 (2) 3rd  Year 8 (3) 2nd     

Year 9(1) 2nd Year 9 (2) 2nd 

Year 10 (1) 1st Year 10 (2) 2nd  

Senior 1st XI - 2nd 

Senior 2nd XI - 1st  

 

COVID-19 Updates from Melbourne Archdiocese 

Catholic Schools (MACS) 

Face Masks 

Current advice from the Victorian Government on the wearing of 

face masks is available here: https://

www.coronavirus.vic.gov.au/face-masks 

 

It states that wearing a face mask can help protect you and 

those around you.  Face masks stop droplets spreading when  

https://www.coronavirus.vic.gov.au/face-masks
https://www.coronavirus.vic.gov.au/face-masks


 

you talk, cough, sneeze and laugh, which lowers your chance 

of spreading or catching the virus.  This information is 

especially important for those who are medically at risk.  

 

The advice also strongly recommends the wearing of face 

masks in indoor settings (noting that exceptions to the 

recommendation apply to teaching circumstances when clear 

enunciation or visibility of the mouth is essential).  

 

Household Contacts  

Household contacts attending school who are over eight 

years of age are required to wear face masks indoors unless 

they have a valid exemption.  Everyone including students 

aged eight years and above must wear a face mask when 

travelling on public transport, taxis or ride share vehicles. 

 

Rapid Antigen Tests 

These will continue to be available in Term 3 and are 

available for students.  The advice is for students and staff to 

only test if they have symptoms or if they are household 

contacts of a confirmed positive case of COVID-19.  

 

Regular updates on Covid numbers at the College will be 

communicated with families regularly.  

 

Best wishes for the term ahead. 

 

Mr Mark Aiello 

Acting Principal 

From the  
Business Manager 
 

 

 

 

Finance Committee Members  

The College Finance Committee is looking for potential 

members.   If you are interested in joining or would like to 

know more please contact the Business Manager, Mr Paul 

Harris, on 9468-3309 or via paul.harris@parade.vic.edu.au 

 

Monthly Statements  

The College issues statements via email at the end of every 

month.  Printed copies are only posted in the first week of 

each term.  If you are not receiving your statements please 

contact Emily Hosking on 9468-3327 immediately.  

 

Financial Hardship 

If you have any questions about your fee statements or are 

experiencing financial difficulty with meeting your fee 

obligations please contact Ms Emily Hosking on 9468-3327 

or via fees@parade.vic.edu.au.  

 

Alternatively if you would like to make a confidential 

appointment with the Business Manager to discuss your 

situation, please contact the College.  

 

Email Addresses  

Please advise us if you change your email address.  The 

College regularly uses email to communicate with parents/

guardians about important matters including fee statements 

and newsletters.  

 

The provision of regular fee statements is designed to assist 

families to keep track of their payment plans and act as a 

reminder for any payments in arrears.  Please ensure you 

advise us of any changes to your email address.  

 

Mr Paul Harris 

Business Manager  

mailto:paul.harris@parade.vic.edu.au
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From the Assistant  
Principal - Teaching & 
Learning 
 

 

 

2023 Subject Selection, VCE & Tertiary Expo: 21 

July 

Years 7 to 11 students and their families will be asked to 

select their elective subject choices for 2023 in the coming 

weeks.  Selection of subjects occurs on Web Preferences 

which is accessed via a link sent to each student’s school 

email account.   

 

Although open from 22 July, families are encouraged to take 

their time in selecting subjects, consulting widely, and making 

informed choices.  The closing date for completing selections 

is Wednesday 3 August. There is no advantage to earlier 

submission. 

 

Years 7 and 8 

Years 7 and 8 students will be guided through this process 

during two Tutor Workshops on 22 and 29 July.  During these 

workshops students will be shown information on the 

College’s Subjects Selection Website and will have an 

opportunity to discuss their potential elective choices.  

 

Years 9 to 12 

We are pleased to be able to conduct the VCE and Tertiary 

Expo on Thursday evening, 21 July, as an in-person event at 

the Bundoora campus.  Year 9 and 10 students and parents 

intending to follow a VCE pathway will be required to attend 

one of the three Subject Selection information sessions and 

the Expo.   

 

Current Year 11 and 12 students are urged to attend from 

3.30 to 4.30pm when they will have free access to Parade 

College VCE, VET and VCAL staff, as well as to 

representatives from a range of tertiary institutions. 

 

It is strongly recommended that students and parents 

wear facemasks when attending the VCE and Tertiary 

Expo. 

 

After the subject selection evening students will have an 

opportunity to be guided through the process during two Tutor 

Workshops on 22 and 29 July.  During these workshops’ 

students will have an opportunity to discuss their potential 

elective/subject choices. 

 

Subject Selection Key Dates 

July 21 Compulsory Subject Selection Information 

evening for Year 9 into 10 and Year 10 into 11. 

Current Year 11 and 12 students are urged to 

attend the Expo 

July 22 Subject Selection Tutor Workshop 1 in Tutor 

period for current Year 7 to 11 students 

July 29 Subject Selection Tutor Workshop 2 in Tutor 

period for current Year 7 to 11 students 

August 3 Subject Selection online submission due for all 

Year levels 

August 4 Acceleration forms due from Year 9 and 10 

students 



 

VCE Information for Unit 3 and Unit 4 Students 

A reminder to all students undertaking Unit 3 and Unit 4 

subjects that all subjects are aiming to complete their courses 

by the end of Week 8 this term.  

 

The following week will see the commencement of trial exams 

as well as the General Achievement Test taking place.  

 

This means that a very busy next few months lie ahead where 

students should be looking to use every advantage that they 

can.  Wednesday morning study hall periods and after school 

Nano Nagle tutoring are two simple ways to assist students in 

managing their workloads in the lead up to this very busy 

time. 

 

Mr Geoff Caulfield 

Assistant Principal - Teaching and Learning 

 

Parents of Parade (POP) 
 

 

 

 

 

Mother Son Evening  

Our Mother and Son evening was well received with plenty 

of socializing by all in the room enjoying meeting other 

Mothers and students over a light dinner and refreshments, 

before moving into the theatre to hear the presentation by 

guest speaker Paul Mariager from Spinchat. 

 

The feedback from the Mothers was unanimous , Paul was 

inspirational, amazing, and motivating.  The students too 

were inspired and amazed by Paul’s uplifting presentation.  

 

Thank you to Anne McLachlan, Director of Ministry, for 

arranging for Paul to be our guest speaker for the evening.  

 

We look forward to running another similar event for 2023.  

 

Last Call for Pavers 

Do not miss out on placing your order to leave your mark at 

the school with a memorable paver.  Our last day to receive 

forms is Friday 12 August before we go to print.  Get your 

form in.   

 

Next POP Meeting 

Come along, and join us in the warm comfort of your home 

via the ease of Zoom for our next POP meeting on 3 

August.  Let us get together on the latest activities from the 

school and our plans for POP through Terms 3 and 4.  

 

Should you wish to join us please email me and I will share 

the link with you.  We look forward to seeing you at our 

meeting.  

 

Flavio Cosmelli 

President - Parents of Parade 

pop@parade.vIc.edu.au 



 

From the Assistant  
Principal - Student 
Wellbeing 
 

 

 

Year 8 Man Cave Workshops 

On Monday 18 and Monday 25 July our Year 8s will have the 

first of three workshops with the Man Cave.  A number of our 

Year levels have already worked with the Man Cave this year 

and the response from students and staff has been hugely 

positive. 

 

Workshop 1 – Realising my Potential 

Boys create their own unique version of healthy masculinity 

by understanding how gender norms have shaped their 

perspectives to this point, before being given the choice to 

grow beyond that.   

 

Exploration of personal identity, their unique strengths, how to 

care for themselves and what their values are, all add up to 

them understanding how they can reach their full potential. In 

the first full-day workshop, boys will: 

 

• Learn how gender stereotypes impact their attitudes and 

behaviour 

• Meet our diverse male and non-binary facilitators 

• Learn to constructively express their thoughts and feelings 

• Connect to their values and strengths 

• Leave with tools and resources to support their personal 

wellbeing 

• Define values-based vision for the man they want to 

become 

  

Students will only participate in one day, on either Monday 18 

July or Monday 25 July.  This will be done by Core Group. 

 

Monday 18 July 

Year 8 Preston Students (Mackillop Centre Preston)  

Year 8 Bundoora Core Groups A, B, C, D, E and G 

 

Monday 25 July 

Year 8 Core groups F, H, I, J and K 

 

Students will participate at their home campus and will be 

informed through the daily notices and their core classes.  

These details can be found at the end of their RE subject 

code.  Students will also receive an email prior to the day 

with their specific details.  

 

The workshop will run from period 1 to 6 and students 

should attend Tutor period at the start of the day before 

making their way to their designated areas. 

 

On the day of their workshop, students should wear their PE 

Uniform – shorts, polo shirt, runners, tracksuit top and 

pants/shorts.   

 

Please visit the Man Cave website to learn more about the 

program your son will be involved in: https://

academy.themancave.life/pre-workshop 

 

Ms Sarah Pyle 

Assistant Principal - Student Wellbeing  

Delivery of Messages and  
Unplanned Departure of Students 

 

Parents and Guardians are reminded that 

timely delivery of messages and/or personal 

items is not possible due to constant student 

movement in a Secondary School. 

 

Whilst every reasonable attempt will be 

made to deliver important messages only, 

parents are advised that we cannot 

guarantee timely delivery. 

 

Parents/Guardians arriving unexpectedly 

requesting to collect students for urgent 

appointments may face a delay of up to 45 

minutes.  Please ensure you allow sufficient 

time prior to the appointment. 

https://academy.themancave.life/pre-workshop
https://academy.themancave.life/pre-workshop


 

From the Enrolment Officer 
 

 

 

 

 

Year 7, 2024 Enrolments Close Friday 19 August 

2022 

Year 7 applications for 2024 and beyond are now being 

accepted and interviews will commence on Monday 22 

August 2022.   

 

Applications for other Year levels are welcome.   

 

To obtain an enrolment application please download a copy 

from the following link  

 

www.parade.vic.edu.au/enrolment-application 

 

College Tours 

Prospective families are invited to experience Parade 

College, meet the Acting Principal, Mr Mark Aiello, and enjoy 

a guided tour of our engaging learning environment.   

 

Tours of the Bundoora campus in Term 3 will commence at 

9.15am and conclude at 11.00am on the dates listed below. 

To book a tour please click on the following link  

 

www.parade.vic.edu.au/enrolments/tours-and-open-days 

 

Term 3 Tour Dates 

Thursday 14 July 

Monday 18 July 

Friday 29 July 

Wednesday 3 August 

Wednesday 10 August 

Monday 15 August 

Thursday 25 August 

Thursday 1 September  

Wednesday 7 September 

Wednesday 14 September  

 

Academy Uniforms 

The Uniform Shop at both the Preston and Bundoora 

campuses are now open.  All students must be in full Winter 

uniform for Term 3.  This can be purchased from Academy  

Uniforms at their Thomastown store, located at 238 

Wolseley Place, Thomastown, or online.  Orders can be 

placed online and then collected on campus: 

 

Preston 

Tuesday 10.30am-11.00am 

 

Bundoora 

Tuesday 12.30 – 2.00pm 

Friday 8.00am – 9.00am 

 

To purchase online  

 

1. Go to www.academyuniforms.com.au 

2. Select ‘order online’ 

3. Choose “Parade College’ 

 

Mrs Kylie Hannam  

Enrolment Officer 

 

ACADEMY UNIFORMS 
238 Wolseley Place 

Thomastown 

9460 8011 

9.00am to 5.00pm Monday to Friday 

9.00am to 12 Noon Saturday 

http://www.parade.vic.edu.au/enrolment-application
http://www.parade.vic.edu.au/enrolments/tours-and-open-days
http://www.academyuniforms.com.au


 

From the Director of  
Ministry  

 

 

 

 

Nzara Hospital Fundraising 

There has been significant activity in this area throughout 

Semester 1, with a number of Tutor Group and House based 

events having taken place.   

 

Term 3 sees a concerted effort to support the hospital 

financially as we move towards Solidarity Week (Monday 29 

August to 2 September) with the Solidarity Walk taking place 

on Friday 2 September. More details regarding how this day 

will play out will be shared closer to the activity.   

 

The College Assembly for this Term (Friday 12 August) 

provides an opportunity to remind students of our fundraising 

focus, and there will be further information in upcoming 

Newsletters. 

 

Term 2 Events 

Road to Reconciliation/Reconciliation Week 

On Friday 20 May Parade hosted the 2022 Road to 

Reconciliation event for the first time since 2019.  Some forty 

Parade students joined students from neighbouring primary 

schools and other secondary colleges for the day.  The event 

began with the Djirri Djirri Dancers (who performed at several 

ceremonies prior to AFL games during the Sir Doug Nicholls 

Round), followed by speakers and activities, and finishing in 

the afternoon with a visit from Scott Darlow, Indigenous 

songwriter and performer.  

 

Many thanks are extended to the students and Ministry Team 

members who assisted on the day and especially to Ms 

Kavenagh, whose vision for the day gave it shape and 

cohesion. 

 

This event was followed by Reconciliation Week, which once 

again offered some activities for students.  Sorry Day was 

acknowledged in Tutor Group, as was the commencement of 

Reconciliation Week.  

 

The final whole school event for Term 2 was recognition of 

Refugee Week with Religious Education classes exploring 

some elements of the week. 

Mother/Son Evening 

The Mother/Son Evening was held on Tuesday 21 June.  

This activity had to be reshaped to provide an opportunity for 

families in Years 7 to 9 to participate.  The evening began 

with a light tea, facilitated by Parents of Parade, and was 

followed by a presentation from a Spinchat speaker, an 

organisation that is an initiative of Independence Australia 

and aims to promote prevention and educate people about 

spinal cord injury. 

 

Community Action 

We received some very positive reports about the Year 11 

students undertaking their Community Action programs, part 

of their Touchstone Religious Education Program, which 

came to a close on Wednesday 1 June.  The Shared Table 

events were also the subject of some very appreciative 

comments from participants.  

 

Another round of Community Action for the other Year 11 

students will take place this term.  Both tutoring programs 

are being engaged with and it is heartening to see students 

from across a range of Year levels making themselves 

available to support College programs. 

 

EREA RAP Launch 

Parade was asked to write the opening prayer for the launch 

(Wednesday 1 June, at the Catholic Leadership Centre) and 

for Parade students to lead those present in the prayer.  

Year 12 students Max Bovalino L06, Jacob Gangi T01, 

Jesses Sinopoli T04, Dalton Sanderson B02, and Year 7 

student Kobi Dickinson B16, attended the launch to 

represent the College.  

 

Seminar 

Assumption and Marcellin Colleges, with the support of 

Marist Schools Australia, hosted an event for students in 

Catholic schools at which Joan Chittister osb was engaged 

to speak (Thursday 16 June).  Parade had a group of 

students, accompanied by Ms Kavenagh and Ms Wogan, 

attend the seminar. 

 

Ms Anne McLachlan 

Director of Ministry 



 

Market Day @ Preston 
Campus 
 

 

 

 

Market Day is always a great event where Year 12 VET Small 

Business students operate pop up stores in small groups. 

Each group selects a product or service to sell, the aim is to 

cover expenses and make a profit, with all proceeds going to 

the Nzara Hospital in South Sudan.  

 

Business planning included marketing, occupational health 

and safety considerations, ordering of resources, financial 

transactions, customer service and generating friendly 

competition!  

Above: Year 12 students Jordan Kearney Treacy 10 B and Jarred 

Seiter Treacy 10 B working at their car wash on Market Day  
 

This year the Year 8 Altior class joined in and students had a 

great selection of stores to choose from.  The car wash was 

popular with staff, and food stores included sausage rolls/

meat pies, ‘mad wings’ (a special recipe of fried chicken), 

amazing burgers with lettuce and cheese, as well as popcorn 

and the Transformers movie in the Penola Theatre.  

 

It was a wonderful atmosphere, with the groups preparing and 

promoting their items, customers eagerly and patiently waiting 

to be served, and everyone enjoying the festivities.  

 

There are further Market Days planned for next term as this is 

an assessment for all Year 12 Small Business students. 

 

Sally Ryan 

Certificate in II Small Business Teacher 

Campus Mass 
 

 

 

 

 

Mass was held for the staff and students at the Preston 

Campus on Thursday 9 June at Sacred Heart Preston.  Fr 

Aloysius Nato, SVD, a member of the Divine Word 

Missionaries, presided at the Mass.  The students were 

exemplary, being respectful of our presence in a sacred 

space.   

A huge thank you to all the staff students that participated in 

reading at the mass and a special thank you to Mr John 

Cornish and Orlando Pettinella Year 8 T20, who provided 

some insightful reflections on our first semester.  

 

A wonderful time of fellowship and thanksgiving was shared 

amongst our Parade community.  

 

Mrs Catherine Wilken  

Ministry Team 

 



 

Altior Market Day 
 

 

 

 

 

This semester, the Year 8 Preston Altior boys took part in 

Prestons yearly “Market Day” held by the Year 12 VCAL 

students.  Ten boys put their minds and economic wisdom 

from the Humanities Unit to the test and devised a plan to 

market, produce and sell a product.  Once they made their 

investment back, the profit was to go to their chosen charity. 

Above: The Altior Crew are ready for business! 

 

Orlando designed and conducted a survey to the various 

Year levels to work out what would be popular to sell to their 

target market and generate profit.   

 

Anthony was ‘Head of Marketing’, creating some eye catching 

posters and, with the help of Nathan, spread the posters 

around the school weeks before Market Day.  The plan was 

to give enough notice and create enthusiasm and support 

from their peers. 

 

Yacob, Jonathan and Ryan worked on what to purchase, 

where the products were to come from and how much to sell 

each product to make back what was invested (by Ms 

Daknache) and make revenue.   

 

Emmanuel brought in the big guns with his own speaker for 

the day – using it on the day to drown out everyone’s voice 

with his own to promote and sell the pies.  

 

Yacob and James perfectly timed the baking of the pies – 

making them the first stall to have their products ready for 

selling for the beginning of lunch. Within minutes – all the 

pies and sausage rolls had been sold! 

 

A remarkable effort by the Altior boys – their first stall was 

an absolute success and they are keen for their next Market 

Day special! 

 

Ms Nadia Daknache 

Altior Teacher 



 

Community Action Report 
 

 

 

 

 

I welcome students back to Term 3 and hope they were able 

to find some time to rest and relax.  This term we continue to 

challenge students to see and experience our mission to 

building community through the many Community Action 

programs in place. 

 

Year 11 Touchstones Volunteer Program 

Our second cohort of Year 11 students will begin their three 

week placements in the week of 25 July.   

 

Students were given the option of volunteering with the many 

community organisations that parade is blessed to have built 

relationships with, such as the important work of the Boots For 

All group, the Sacred Heart Op Shops and various Aged Care 

facilities.  Some students will engage in onsite volunteering 

programs such as the Waterford Garden, Eddy’s Backpacks 

and mentoring younger students at the Parade Homework 

Club. 

 

Parents of students who are volunteering off site will receive 

emails with the details and are reminded to address the PAM 

consent forms. 

 

I look forward to working with this group of Year 11 students 

and hearing of their volunteer experiences. 

 

Year 10 Service Learning Program 

Year 10 students are reminded of their commitment to the 

Service Learning Program that requires them to undertake ten 

hours of volunteering over the year.  Students have the option 

of completing five of the ten hours of volunteering externally or 

can choose to complete their whole ten hours with school 

based programs.  We have had some students participate in 

the St Alban’s Tutoring Program and Eddy’s Brekkie Van, and 

we had several Year 10 students host guests at our Shared 

Table Dinners last term.  Others have sourced their own 

volunteering opportunities.  

 

Students are reminded to log in their volunteering hours on 

the portal under ‘student Links’ then clicking on ‘Service 

Learning Year 10’ 

Bluestone Café 

The Bluestone Café continues to serve staff and students a 

much-needed warm drink during the winter months.  Our 

student volunteers refined their Barista skills recently 

undertaking  accredited training in coffee service and food 

safety.   

 

Melissa Cummin who operates Magenta Safety training 

spent the day working with our crew and has given their 

lattes and cappuccinos the thumbs up.  Magenta Safety 

Training is a Registered Training Organisation that delivers 

a range of training.  Their website is 

www.magentasafetytraining.com.au 

 

Below are some thoughts from students who recently 

completed their Barista Training: 

 

Julian Raic (Year 10 L02) 

As a volunteer in the Bluestone Cafe program run at 

Community Action each morning and recess, receiving the 

opportunity to participate in Barista Training was a 

wonderful experience.  It allows volunteers like me to further 

our skills and provide fast and exceptional service to our 

customers.  On the day, volunteers gained further insight 

into food handling and the practical aspects of coffee 

creation with theory-based learning online.  If you have the 

chance, we hope you visit community action during recess 

or before school to try a warm beverage of your choice from 

the Bluestone Cafe that now accepts card payments. 

 

Adam Killeen Year 8 L13 

The barista course was a great experience because not only 

did we learn about food handling and making coffee: we 

also were able to have a lot of fun while completing orders 

from teachers and staff.  After the course I feel a lot more 

confident making coffee and preparing food.  The thing I 

liked most about the day was how much fun we had.  I’m 

looking forward to applying all that I’ve learnt at Bluestone 

Cafe.  

 

Ms Anne-Marie Morello 

Community Action Convenor 

http://www.magentasafetytraining.com.au


 



 

From the Dean of High 
Performance Sport 

 

 

 

 

ACC Football Results 

In the last week of Term 2 the Football seasons wrapped up 

for all Year levels.  This year our AFL and Soccer teams 

both reached the Senior Division 1 Grand Finals, which is a 

terrific achievement by our senior students and their 

coaches. 

 

Unfortunately for both teams they fell just short on the day, 

with the Soccer boys conceding a late goal to St Bernard’s 

to go down 2-3.  The AFL boys, kicking with the breeze in 

the last quarter had their chance taken away with a 

Whitefriars player unfortunately suffering a serious injury, 

and the game was stopped with Parade trailing by 15 points. 

 

While sharing in the boys and coaches’ disappointment 

about not quite achieving the ultimate on field success this 

year, I reflected on a recent quote from Golden State 

Warriors NBA Coach Steve Kerr about culture.  To 

paraphrase the quote, basically it said ‘if the strength of your 

culture relies solely on winning you don’t really have a 

culture, as culture is most needed and most revealed in 

defeat’.   

 

With the spirit in which the boys have played with this 

season and the way they conducted themselves in defeat, 

our boys have significantly contributed to, and built on, 

Parade’s rich Football tradition (in both codes!), leaving a 

great legacy for our younger students coming through the 

school.  So, while we didn’t want to lose these finals, the 

losses did help to further bring to light the outstanding job 

that our senior boys have done this season as the 

custodians of Parade’s Sporting culture. 

 

AFL (Year Level Results) 

Premiers – Year 10 A (Division 1) 

Congratulations to Mr Ben Shelton and team on a great win 

down at Geelong.  Going into the final as underdogs, the 

boys put together their best four quarter performance of the 

year to defeat the previously undefeated St Joseph’s by 21 

points.  The team will now represent the ACC in the Herald 

Sun Shield in July. 

Runners Up – Year 9A (Division 1), Year 9B, Year 8B 

Semi Finalists – Year 8A, Year 7A, Year 8C, Year 7C, 

Senior 2nd XVIII  

 

Soccer (Year Level Results) 

Premiers – Year 10 (Division 1), Year 8 (Division 1), Year 

7 (Division 1), Year 7 Blue (Division 2), Senior 2nd XI 

(Division 3) 

Five Soccer Premierships - Year 7 and Year 10 Division 1 

teams coached by Jonathan Sant, Year 8s coached by 

David Norton, Senior 2nd XI coached by Ben Allen, and Year 

7 Blue by Lupi Fermanov. 

 

Year 10 def St Bernard’s 6-4 

Year 8 def St Bernard’s 2-1 

Year 7 def St Bernard’s 2-1 

Year 7 Blue def Year 7 Purple 2-1 

Senior 2nds def St Bernard’s 3-1 

 

Runners Up - Year 9 (Division 1), Year 7 Purple (Division 2), 

Year 10B.  Semi Finalists - Year 8B. 

 

Elite Level Representatives 

Damon Motta (Year 12 L08) is travelling to Korea and 

Bulgaria to represent Australia at the World Taekwondo 

Championships.  Best wishes to Damon. 

 

Rhys Brockley (Year 7 T14) has been selected to represent 

Victoria at the SSV Under 12 National Championships in 

South Australia later this month.  Rhys joins Nate Caddy 

(Year 11 B04) (U/18), and Isaac Kako (Year 11 T08) and 

Zak Johnson (Year 10 T04) (U/16s) as Victorian AFL 

Representatives at Parade this year. 

 

Zyon Iosefo (Year 11 L01) has been selected to represent 

Victoria in National Schoolboys Rugby Union 

Championships later this month.  

 

Term 3 Sport 

Term 3 ACC Sport commences week one of Term for 

Basketball, Hockey and Table Tennis. 

 

Cross Country training will start on Wednesday 20 July 20 

for the ACC Carnival to be held on 7 September.  Students 

should read the Daily Messages for details. 

 

Mr John Baxter 

Dean of High Performance Sport 



 



 



 

Calendar 

The following important dates in the College calendar 

can also be found on our website under the ‘News’ tab 

14 July * Student Progress Interviews  

 * Year 7/8 Sport 

15 July * Bodkin Celebration Day 

 * Hughes House Mass 

18 July * Man Cave Year 8 

 * Bundoora Campus Family School Tour 

 * OPA Committee Meeting 

19 July * Year 9/10 Sport 

 * Homework Club 

20 July * VCAL Ministry Retreat #1 

 * Senior Sport 

 * Homework Club 

 * Shared Table 

 * Touchstone Community Action 

Commissioning Assemblies 

21 July * VCAL Ministry Retreat #1 

 * Year 7/8 Sport 

 * VCE & Tertiary Expo and Subject 

Selection Evening 

22 July * Strategic Planning Committee Meeting 

 * 10 Year Reunion Class of 2010, 2011 & 

2012 

23 July * Saturday Detention 

25 July * Man Cave Year 8 

 * Finance Committee Meeting 

26 July * Student Free Day 

 * Staff Formation PD Day 

 * Year 9/10 Sport 

 * Student Leaders Conference Day 2 

27 July * Senior Sport 

 * Homework Club 

28 July * Year 7/8 Sport 

1 August * Advisory Council Meeting 

2 August * Year 9/10 Sport 

 * Homework Club 

3 August * Bundoora Campus Family School Tour 

 * Senior Sport 

 * VCAL Ministry Retreat #2 

 * Herald Sun Shield Final (Intermediate) 

 * Shared Table Dinner 

 * Homework Club 

 * POP Meeting 

4 August * Subject Selection Forms Due 

 * VCAL Ministry Retreat #2 

 * Year 7/8 Sport 

5 August * Table Tennis Victoria Premier Cup 

 * Lynch Celebration Day 

 * Treacy House Mass 


